
          
          
          
          
          
 
          
 
Dear Sir 
 
I wish to object to the current Preferred Development Option for the following 
reasons: 
 

• The consultation was not adequately publicised and as such the plans are not 
widely known. I only found out about the consultation via social media which 
was nothing to do with WBC. I have been unable to attend any of the 
consultation meetings because I was not aware of them in time.  

 
• The quality of the plans on the consultation documents is appalling and 

makes it extremely difficult to understand exactly where the proposed housing 
and road infrastructure will be situated. 
 

• According to the information I have read on social media and in the local 
press there has been conflicting answers given to the same questions asked 
at the Lymm and Stretton public consultation meetings.  If representatives are 
unable to get the councils message across consistently, what hope does the 
public have to digest and comprehend the limited information being supplied? 
 

• I do not believe that the number of houses you are proposing is in line with the 
Government’s recommendations. 
 

•  I believe that WBC have based their calculation of the housing requirement 
on figures produced prior to the Brexit announcement; at a time when it was 
believed that the HS2 line would require a stop in Warrington; and prior to the 
recent Government announcement of revised housing requirement calculation 
methodology. 
 

• I believe there are sites other than Green Belt that could be used to build 
houses and this needs exploring before you take away valuable Green Belt 
land. 

 
• The majority of the proposed housing is to be located in the least densely 

populated and more expensive areas of the town.  Unaffordability but high 
council tax implications. 

 
• 2016 study by the World Health Organisation Warrington was recorded as 

having the 2nd highest air pollution levels in the North West.  Impact on health 
and mortality.  Why would the Council wish to increase this further? What do 
you propose to do to minimise health risks due to increased pollution, 
particularly down existing residential streets where? 






